
 

George Tomlinson News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following the bank holiday break, it has been lovely week at George Tomlinson 
Primary School. 
 
I have seen some excellent woodwork skills from children in Reception Class; 
very carefully using a hammer and nails to create and experiment. This is 
excellent for many skills including their concentration, hand-eye co-ordination, 
hand and finger strength and problem solving. Year 1 have been beginning to 
learn how light and dark can affect art composition by investigating shadows in 
the playground and drawing around them and colouring them in using chalk. I 
think they enjoyed it very much! In Year 2, they have been working hard on 
learning division and multiplication facts. The concept of division by sharing 
was brought to life by dividing Maltesers and sweets equally. Year 3 have come 
to the end of their class text The Miraculous Journey of Edward Tulane and a 
very dramatic ending it was, but you’ll have to read it to find out! Year 4 have 
been learning all about the digestive system this week and writing information 
books about it. Year 5 have been busy writing and recording news reports 
about a secret garden discovered in Yorkshire. Look out for some of them 
on News at 10! Year 6 have had their heads down and have been working hard 
all week. We are very proud of the resilience and determination they are 
showing. 
 
On Thursday we welcomed some visitors from Shak Chung Shan Memorial 
Catholic Primary School in Hong Kong over for an academic exchange. The visit 
was so successful they came back for a second day with more colleagues! They 
spent their time watching lessons, looking in books and talking to teachers and 
children. On Thursday they held a quiz with Year 5 pupils who had to guess the 
meaning of Chinese characters, which was enjoyed immensely by the 
children.  It has also been really interesting for us to hear about teaching 
methods in Hong Kong and make comparisons. A huge thank you to the pupils 
who showed them around the school today and spent some time talking to 
them about life at George Tomlinson Primary School. 
 
The week finished off with a wonderful assembly from Year 5 Malala Class, 
who wrote and put it together themselves – very impressive and well done! 
Have a lovely weekend and see you all on Monday! 
 
Our next Early Years Newsletter will be published on Friday 18th May. 
Chloe Alder 
Deputy Headteacher 
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Weekly Events 

 
 
Head Teacher Drop-in – Every 
Wednesday between 9:15 am 

and 11 am  
(Please book at the office) 

 
♦ 

Toddler Group every 
Wednesday from 9:15 – 10:45 

am 
 
♦ 

English classes for Parents and 
Carers – Every Wednesday at 

3:30 pm 
 
♦ 

Parents’ Reading Morning 
with children in Y1 & Y2 – 

Every Thursday between 8:45 
am and 9:15 am 

 
♦ 

Whole school Star of the 
Week assembly – every Friday 

at 9 am 
 

 
Upcoming dates 

 
Monday 14-17 May 

KS2 SAT’s exams 
 

Tuesday 15th May 
Ramadan begins 

 
Wednesday 16th May 

Reception trip to Leytonstone 
Fire Station 

 
Thursday 17th May 

Primary French - Parent 
Workshop 3:30 – 4:30 

 
Friday 18th May 

Ramadan Assembly for 
parents 9 am 

 
 

 

 

Attendance 
 

1st, Y4M, 100.0% 
 

2nd, Y5O, 99.2% 
 

3rd, Y3B, 98.6% 
 

No Late Marks,  
Y1F, Y2B, Y2E, Y3CA, Y3B, Y4M, Y4W, Y6LK, Y6M. 

 

 

 

 

 

The ”Lost Property” box is now overflowing. In order to 

help parents collect their children’s belongings, we are 

going to display everything so that you may take what is 

yours. 

This will be happening on Tuesday 14th May, 8:30 -

9:15 and 15:00- 15:30. 

Items with no names will be available for you to take for 

free. 

Anything left behind will be recycled. 
 

 
 

To avoid congestion and ensure 

safety outside the Harrington 

Road gate in the morning and at 

pick up time, please avoid 

congregating around the entrance. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

elcome to all the readers of the Class Corner letter. We welcome you to the 

enthusiastic class of Year 4 – Morpurgo. We welcome the opportunity to share our 

news with you and about all the learning that has been happening this term. 

 

Since the beginning of the year, we have been working hard to achieve the targets that we set 

ourselves. It has been a team effort throughout the year, with all of us being actively involved 

achieving our own targets, and making the classroom a thriving environment. We have learnt 

along the way that we can each support each other, praise each other’s achievements and 

believe in ourselves. 

 

In Mathematics, we have been studying the unit – Area and Perimeter, and are coming to the 

end of it. The children are now quite knowledgeable in those areas, so if you need to know, ‘How 

much carpet would be needed for one of your rooms at home?’ You have an expert already at 

hand.  

 

In English, we are studying the book, ‘Disgusting Digestion’, which is from the Horrible Science 

editions. We have made cross curricular links through this book with Science and the digestive 

system. The children have been absorbed with the amount of fantastic facts’ that have come 

from the text. As well as being fully engaged with the reading, there has been a rush in the 

library on Horrible Science and Horrible Histories books. 

 

Our history topic is ‘The Tudors and Stuarts’, and this has really fired the imagination of the 

pupils, Henry V111 and all the fascinating information. We have also been archaeologists, delving 

into the past to see what we can learn from historical finds. In Religious Education, we have 

been studying ‘Judaism and the Passover’. For Art we are looking at ‘Masquerades’ – designing 

masks for parties. Our Friday swimming sessions are going swimmingly, the children are very 

enthusiastic about learning this life skill. 

 

Time flies, it’s already May and the year-end fast approaches. As a class our thoughts are with 

Year 6, wishing them all the best in their SAT’s. 

 

Well we need to go, thank you so much for letting us share our news with you. 

 

This letter was written by the very enthusiastic Year 4 Morpurgo Class. 
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Class Corner 

Year 4 Morpurgo 



 

 

in preparation for this year’s summer fair – Saturday 30th June 

SUMMER FAIR  

 

Teddy Tombola 
Please bring washed unwanted 
teddies into school (the office)  

 

 

Bottle Tombola 
Friday 8

th
 June 

 
Please bring £1 or a 

bottle.  It’s a non-uniform 
day 

 

Please help us to start preparing for our wonderful summer fair! The sooner we start, the 

more money we will raise. 

The Summer Fair will take place on Saturday 30th June and we need your help to source prizes for the Raffle. Do you, or a 

family friend or relative, own a business or work for a company that would be able to donate a prize?  Good quality prizes for the 

raffle mean we will be able to raise more valuable funds for the school and enhance our children’s educational experiences.  

Past donations have included: an overnight stay in a top London hotel; a trip on the London Eye; an afternoon tea experience; a 

massage and spa treatment; a manicure; meals for 2; a hair treatment; bottles of Champagne, and much more. 

If you can help, then please contact the PTFA with details of the prize and company. All companies offering donations will receive a 

mention in the newsletter and at the Summer Fair. 

Many thanks indeed! 

 

 
BOLSTER THE PTFA’S COFFERS!! 

 

Go on, please sign up this week – money for free for the PTFA when online shopping: 
 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?char=26095 

 
georgetompta@gmail.com                                             
https://www.facebook.com/GeorgeTomPTFA/     
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